

## Char Jackson, Public Information Officer

<u>Cjackson@cityofcaldwell.org</u> Phone: (208) 455-4524

## CITY OF CALDWELL PRESS RELEASE

DATE: November 8, 2023

Brad Doty has been reappointed to the Caldwell City Council. Mayor Wagoner recommended reappointment of Mr. Doty to Seat #1, which was passed unanimously at last night's meeting. City Council members also voted unanimously to elect Councilor Doty as Council President for the remainder of the year.

In September, Councilor Doty retired from the Idaho State Police. In accordance with the Public Employee Retirement System of Idaho (PERSI) rules and laws, a mandatory 30-day period is required before assuming any paid position; therefore, Mr. Doty resigned in September from his elected position as a Caldwell City Council member to comply with PERSI regulations.

"After his faithful service to the Idaho State Police, we are happy to have Councilor Doty back in his seat, allowing him to fill the term he was duly elected to," said Caldwell Mayor Jarom Wagoner.

Councilor Doty's term expires December 31, 2025.